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Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for August 30, 2008
Sugar Springs Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for May 24, 2008

Attending meeting: 

Committee Members:  Jim and Beryl O’Dea, Roland McDonald, Paul and Judi Purdy, General Manager Robert Neeb and Board Representative Adrin Wagner.
In Don Cornwell’s absence, Judi Purdy called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.
Jim O’Dea moved and Roland McDonald seconded the motion to approve the Agenda and the minutes of the May 24th meeting; motion carried.

General Manager’s Report – Bob reported that the Airport Manager’s license was renewed for another year.
Airport Manager’s Report 
· In Dick’s absence, Judi Purdy reported that we received a request from the FAA Private Airport Data Survey for an update.  Judi will complete the report to notify them we are no longer a Private Airport.
Application Review Committee Report

No report.
Unfinished Business

Updating http://www.airnav.com/airport/0MI1 - Judi Purdy gave Debbie Mahaffy the form to send to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) so they can change the general manager's name to Robert Neeb and change the Airport use and Ownership area from "private" to "basic utility airport"  AirNav updates their site every few months by copying the data from the FAA.
New Business
· Airstrip Bulletin Board – Judi Purdy showed us pictures of the updated airstrip bulletin board. Bob Neeb said he would talk to Jim Jones about putting a small roof over the bulletin board so we can add a brochure holder to provide information to pilots and we could also have a log sheet for pilots to sign when they fly into Sugar Springs.  The roof would also protect the information on the bulletin board from fading so quickly.
· Possible EAA event – Prior to the meeting, Dick Sager reported to Judi that he will contact Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA) chapters over the winter so see if they would like to sponsor an event next year such as a Young Eagle program. Roland reported that he is a Young Eagle program pilot if we decide to hold an event.
· Long Range Plan Review – after reviewing the plan, we agreed to not make any changes. Bob Neeb asked Judi to send a copy to Linda Lay, Chairperson of the Buildings and Grounds committee so they can include it in their long range plans.
· Guidelines for Altering the Airstrip for Access to the Airstrip by Aircraft – after reviewing the guidelines, we agreed that we just needed to add the Airstrip Manager to the list of those the General Manager will consult with.  Judi will make the change and send an updated copy to the POA office.
· Possible Event 2009 – Bob Neeb asked if we have a pilot who could do a candy drop during the 4th of July celebration next year.  Roland McDonald said he would look into it. We also discussed the possibility of holding a fly-in breakfast. We would need more area for parking aircraft. We discussed the possibility of committee members shuttling pilots to the Hearth for breakfast from 9 a.m. to noon and inviting Realtors to attend to provide informational packages about purchasing lots and or homes in Sugar Springs.  Jim O’Dea is going to find out how to advertise the event on the email that pilots receive about fly-in events. We will discuss this further at our next meeting. 
· Meeting dates for 2009 – We agreed that only two meetings are needed unless we hold an event. We agreed to meet on June 13 and August 29 at 9 a.m. in the Activities building.  Judi will fill out the event information forms and file them with the office.
All were invited to attend the Volunteer Appreciation reception on Sunday, September 21 from 6-8 p.m. at the Hearth. RSVP to the office at 989-426-4111 by September 17.
Adjournment
Roland moved that without objection, the meeting be adjourned at 11:55 a.m.
Next Meeting:

June 13, 2009 at 9 a.m. in the Activities building.
Respectfully submitted,

Judi Purdy, Secretary
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